MORRISTOWN TOWN COUNCIL
MINUTES
June 26, 2019

President Lawrence Tracy called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag, others present were
William White, Kristi Langkabel, David Benefiel and Ralph Henderson. Also present was: Town Attorney
Mark McNeely and Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Don Roberts.

Minutes of the June 12, 2019 meeting were approved as written on a motion by Council Member David
Benefiel, seconded by Council Member William White. The motion passed. Vote 5/0

Claims presented were approved on a motion by Council Member Ralph Henderson seconded by Council
Member David Benefiel. The motion passed. Vote 5/0

OLD BUSINESS:
Tort Claim: Deputy Clerk-Treasurer presented a copy of the letter sent from insurance adjuster to
David P. Murphy claimants attorney concerning the Tort Claim. Letter made a part of these minutes.

217 E. Fletcher Street:

This property has been cleaned up by the Town of Morristown. Condemnation procedures have
started.

NEW BUSINESS:

RESOLUTION 2019-03:

RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF MORRISTOWN, INDIANA, APPROVING CERTAIN
AMENDMENTS APPROVED AND ADOPTED BY THE MORRISTOWN REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION
RELATING TO THE TOWN'S EXISTING (1) MORRISTOWN CENTRAL SOYA ECONOPMIC DEVELOPMENT
AREA, (2) MORRISTOWN INTEGRITY METAL ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AREA, (3) MORRISTOWN
INDUSTRIAL PARK ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AREA, (4) FREUDENBERG ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT
AREA, AND (5) MORRISTOWN ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AREA (2018 INDUSTRIAL PARK AREA)

Council Member David Benefiel made a motion to adopt Resolution 2019-03 as presented. Council
Member Ralph Henderson seconded the motion. Vote 5/0

CAT PROBLEM:

Shannon Smoot was in attendance to discuss a problem with cats in the Cottonwood Street area.
Discussion about the issue. Morristown to purchase live traps and cat food.

CLERK-TREASURER:
Deputy Clerk-Treasurer presented a drawing from Graves for the dedication plaque that will go on the
Morrison Street Water Filtration Plant Building. Graves would like a recommendation sometime in July.

Explained the issue with two new employees setting up the HEALTH SAVINGS ACCOUNT.

Presented and explained the May Fund Statement.




Updates from American Legal Publishing for the Code of Ordinance Book is ready to be passed.
Spring Tax draw has been received.

POLICE DEPARTMENT:
Concerns about Derby Days. Lots of questions but no answers.
Extra overtime because of Drunk Driver and Recovery of a stolen truck.

WATER, WASTEWATER AND STREETS:

Tree branches on roof at 122 North Poplar Street. David Koehl getting price on tree removal.
Morristown Manor water main tie in. Need paperwork for easement.

Johnson Mobile Home Park: South End has trash.

Dodds Hall: Bats will be taken care of in August. Working on sealing up openings.

Council Member William White made a motion to adjourn. Council member Ralph Henderson seconded
the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0

Larry Tracy, President

Don Roberts, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer
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